
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attachment 4 
Public Consultation Summary   



PUBLIC CONSULTATION 

Public consultation for this project was completed in 2017, and a Public Hearing was 
held in 2019, following which Council gave third reading to the original bylaw. 
Consultation consisted of a public open house, presentation to the Queensborough 
Residents’ Association, two presentations to the New Westminster Design Panel, and 
presentation to the Advisory Planning Commission. Prior to Council consideration of the 
project in 2019, the applicant addressed feedback received through this engagement. 

As the form of development remains largely similar to the original proposal, no 
additional consultation is being required of this application. Additional information on 
the 2017 engagement activities is provided below. 

Applicant-led Consultation 

Applicant-led consultation was conducted in 2017 and included a public open house 
and presentation to the Queensborough Residents Association (QRA). The QRA 
passed a motion stating that the Association had no objections to the application.  

New Westminster Design Panel 

The project was presented to the New Westminster Design Panel (NWDP) on February 
28, 2017. The NWDP identified issues related to the proposed materials, colours, noise 
mitigation measures, and the location of the garbage and recycling area. The applicant 
presented a revised proposal to the NWDP on April 25, 2017. The Panel passed a 
motion of support for the project with consideration of the NWDP’s comments, which 
related to the materiality of the proposed acoustic fence and treatment of the publicly 
visible waste storage area. 

The February 28, 2017 meeting minutes can be found here: 
https://www.newwestcity.ca/database/files/library/CNW_DOCS_1002364_v1_NWDP_2 
017_FEB_28_Minutes.pdf  

The April 25, 2017 meeting minutes can be found here: 
https://www.newwestcity.ca/database/files/library/CNW_DOCS_1042040_v1_NWDP_2 
017_APR_25_Minutes.pdf   

Advisory Planning Commission 

The project was presented to the Advisory Planning Commission (APC) on July 17, 
2017. The APC supported the project with the provision that a traffic study be 
undertaken. 

The July 17, 2017 meeting minutes can be found here: 
https://www.newwestcity.ca/database/files/library/APC_2017_JUL_18_Minutes.pdf  

https://www.newwestcity.ca/database/files/library/CNW_DOCS_1002364_v1_NWDP_2017_FEB_28_Minutes.pdf
https://www.newwestcity.ca/database/files/library/CNW_DOCS_1002364_v1_NWDP_2017_FEB_28_Minutes.pdf
https://www.newwestcity.ca/database/files/library/CNW_DOCS_1042040_v1_NWDP_2017_APR_25_Minutes.pdf
https://www.newwestcity.ca/database/files/library/CNW_DOCS_1042040_v1_NWDP_2017_APR_25_Minutes.pdf
https://www.newwestcity.ca/database/files/library/APC_2017_JUL_18_Minutes.pdf


Applicant Response and Revisions 
 
Prior to Council consideration of the project, the applicant addressed NWDP comments 
through submission of an acoustic study and noise mitigation measures, which have 
been reviewed by staff. Comments regarding the waste storage area have been 
addressed by adding landscaping to further screen the area from view.   
 
Prior to Council consideration of the project, a traffic study was also undertaken and 
reviewed by staff. This study has since been updated following exclusion of the formerly 
proposed City land purchase, and reviewed by staff.   
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